
  
----- Original Message -----  
From: Shari Degan  
To: Dick Caldwell  
Sent: Tuesday, July 31, 2007 8:35 PM 
Subject: Re: DFW Golden Retriever Breeder Web Site 
 
Dick, 
  
Thank you for letting me know. I find it ironic that some of your list members have 
approached me trecently to use my male for future breedings but I am not considered an 
"ethical" breeder. I have met and exceeded the code of ethics of the DFW Club and the 
GRCA.. That can be attested by my puppy buyers. 
  
Shari Degan 
 
Dick Caldwell <caldwel2@airmail.net> wrote: 
Hi Shari, 
 
I've polled the breeders and the majority voted not to include you. Sorry. 
 
Dick 
 
--  
Dick Caldwell 
Glengowan Goldens 
http://www.glengowan.com 
 


